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Minutes of Annual Parish meeting held at 7.00pm on 

Wednesday 8th May 2019 at Lower Peover Primary School 

Action 

19.1 Present  

 Cllrs Corlett, Brown, Dutton, Geake, Kendall, Painter and Wilson. 

 

In attendance: S Morgan (Parish Clerk), Cllr Marc Asquith (CEC) and one member of 

public 

 

19.2 To receive apologies for absence  

 All members were present.  

19.3 To receive and confirm the minutes of the meeting held on 8th May 

2018 

 

 It was RESOLVED to confirm the minutes.  

19.4 To consider matters arising from the minutes not already covered in 

an agenda item 

 

 None were noted  

19.5 Chairperson’s Annual Report  

 The Chairman provide a report for the year which can be found on the website at  

http://lower-peover.co.uk/chairmans-report-2018-19/ 
SM 

19.6 Parochial Charities  

 Richard Comberbach Trust Report – not provided.  

 

 

19.7 Women’s Institute Report  

  

A representative of the Women’s Institute attended the meeting and spoke about the 

27 current members of the WI who are all ages and meet at 7.30pm on the first 

Wednesday of every month. They are well supported but are seeking new members to 

join in their activities and outings which include cream teas and visits to the Museum 

of Science and Industry.  

 

 

 

 

19.8 Questions from the public to the Parish Council  

 Adoption of roads was raised and whether this was project was still active. Pot holes 

on Free Green Lane and Foxcovert Lane were reported during the meeting and the 

resident will continue to report areas that need repair.  

 

19.9 Open Forum  
 A Community Awareness announcement was sent from the PCSOs and read at the 

meeting with advice to call 101 for suspicious activity – Report to be published on 

website. 

 

Cllr Marc Asquith introduced himself as the new CEC Councillor. Cllr Asquith has been 

shadowing Cllr Walton for 2 years prior to his retirement to build his experience and 

has been a CEC Councillor in the past, having moved to the area from Alderley Edge.  

SM 

 

 


